District lays off 7 teachers

The word "regrettable" was repeated several times by Farmington school district officials during Tuesday's meeting, when a decision to lay off seven teachers was approved.

But "temporary" might be another appropriate word to describe the layoffs, which were done to comply with the Farmington Education Association collective bargaining contract, said Larry Lobert, executive director of personnel.

The school board OK'd the layoffs to meet an April 30 notification doadline, informing each teacher that there currently isn't a specific job available for him or her in 1998-99. It is likely that most, if not all, of the teachers were not discosed.

The school board OK'd the layoffs were provided the property of the sevent of

same positions.
"We hope the names on this list will be recalled," Superin-

He said the district has an obligation to, by the end of

April, contact any teacher who does not have a specific job identified for the following

does not have a specific job identified for the following year.

Lobort said some of the recalls could begin very soon, after teachers who intend to retire notify the district.

But, in our district, the contract does not provide that we get a real early notification on retirements," Lobert said. And a teacher could extually hold off until late summer before making that decision.

According to Suo Zurvalec, assistant superintendent of staff and community services, its difficult to inform amybody that they are being laid off. But she asked for some perspective. "About 150 positions were cut in the district in 1990 due to an evernight \$6 million recapture that the state took away from un right before July 1," Zurvalec said.

\$9.5 million?

Mix 'n' match plan returns some, spends some

Alice Toroyan, a 22-year resident of Farmington Public Schools, is nearing retirement age and lives on a fixed income. But she would rather see the school board put its \$9.5 million windfall to educational use instead of seeing annual tax rebate checks of \$15, \$20 or \$25. And Toroyan, who spoke to the Farmington school board Tuesday night about what should be done with the one-time payback from the so-called Durant law-suit, insists she isn's alone. "You'll probably be hearing from more of us," said Toroyan to board members during the meeting at the Farmington Training Center.

Board President Linda Enberg and Treasurer Joe Svoke, who heads up the board's finance committee, both thanked Toroyan for her comments. Both also reiterated that the decision on what to do with the money won't a reader.

reiterated that the decision on what to do with the money won't be made until the 1998-99 budget is completed next month. On Tuesday, the board set a budget public hearing for Tuesday, May 19.

19.
Asked about her position later,
Toroyan asid she favored seeing
the beard put the Durant money
in an interest-generating fund
and use it for special endeavors
such as after-school programs,
compare programs and tutoring such as atter-school programs, summer programs and tutoring at the teen centers. She would not want to see money used for regularly budgeted district oper-ations or be returned to resi-dents. dents.
"We're a rich enough commu-

nity," said Toroyan, whose three children went through Farming-ton Public Schools. The \$20 isn't going to make that much of a difference in my taxes.

According to Toroyan, it makes more senso to take the money and do something that would have a long-lasting, positive effect on teenage students, many who live in families where both parents werk.

The school board now is considering using up to \$3.5 million of the Durant money to reduce the amount of bonds that must be sold to complete \$26 million worth of projects from last Soptember's bond issue. Residents could receive annual tax rebatos of \$12 over 19 years under that plan.

"We need to take care of the community after school... Were starting to address it, but we feel this money could help address this issue even more. Toroyan said.

Farmington schools Superin-

said.

Farmington schools Superintendent Bob Maxfield latercalled Toroyan's suggestion "a legitimate option. Clearly, there is sentiment to return every penny, and there's the other and of the spectrum. This is a one-time infusion of money. There may be unique projects."

A "mix and match" compromise is possible.

"The board feels very strongly that at least a portion be returned" to residents in some way, Maxfield said.

If the money is put aside for district-related projects or pro-

grams, the board must be "
extremely specific" about how it
will be used, Maxfield said.
Under the so-called "mix and
match" option, about two-thirds ...
of the money would be returned !
to taxpayers (via the rebates), "
with the rest set aside for designated projects.

"There's a package of site improvements we identified but were never part of the bond issue," Maxifeld said.

issue." Maxfield anid.
Those include improvements
to elementary school playgrounds to make them handicapped accessible and enhancements to parking lot lights at the
high schools.
Another \$1.2 million could be
used to establish two endowment
funds of \$600,000 each, Maxfield
said. One could be used to support tutoring programs in the

said. One could be used to support tutoring programs in the four teen centers operated by the city of Farmington Hills.

The other fund could be used to support a tuition program for summer programming for disad wantaged children.

Each fund would generate an estimated \$30,000 in interest each year, enough to keep those programs going without reducing the principal.

the principal.

Farmington is one of 84 Michigan public school districts awarded a total of \$212 million by the Michigan Supreme Court.

The districts sued the state in 1880 for not providing enough aid for state-mandated special-education programs. The state must fully pay for programs that it requires.

It's 9:31 am on Wall Street.



Do you know who your bank is?

A fot of businesses got a new bank recently Unfortunately, many of those businesses didn't get to choose their new banking partner. And

now they're feeling a little concerned.

Metrobank customers have never had to deal with merger headaches. Our customers enjoy superior service from one of Oakland County's

last locally owned community banks, built

without mergers or acquisitions. With four convenient locations and over 35 years in the business, we're committed to serving our customers, not Wall Street. For more information about the local bank that's here to stay! call us or stop by any branch location

Metrobank

Where Small Businesses Come To Grow. (248) 474-6400

Member FDIC



Your friend for life.

At Nationwide, we offer a complete portfolio of life insurance products and services to help keep you financially secure today and in the years to come. Call us today to find out more about our many different life insurance plans.









32500 Grand Biver, Suite 102 Farmingten, 161 43336 248-476-9880



TO THE WAY THE TANK

AGENDA

Farmington Hills City Council meeting City Hall 474-6115 7:30 p.m. Monday, April 27

Agenda Items Include:

Consider cost hearing for road improvement and drainage improvement for Ridgewood Drive.

Consider contract for the pavement rehabilitation and drainage improvement project for Kimberley Subdivision, to

Oakland Excavating Company,
Inc. for \$1.13 million.

Consider enacting ordinance
C-9-98 to amond city code, in
order to establish regulations for
the placement of signs and
approval of summary for publication.

Approve concept of "Memoriall Park" located at corner of
Eleven Mile and Middlebelt
Roada and approve groundbreaking.

ing.

Consider approval of alloca-

tion of \$32,600 anticipated fund balance from the 1997/98 side-walk program funds.

Charter revision Issues (committee of the whole).

committee of the whole).

Approve application to Michigan Department of Environmental Quality for General Storm Water Fermit.

Consider contract for pavement rahabilitation and drainage improvement for Ridge wood Drive, to Oakland Excavating Company, Inc. for \$248,697.

